
Powers PTO Minutes 11/10/21

Welcome/Attendees- Those in attendance Amanda Dougherty, Lindsay Hough,
Amanda Beres, Jessica Springer, Rachel Schnabel, Amanda Messer, Hillary Duffala,
Nicole Waddell

Principal’s Report- Mr. Teppner

​ ●  Kids aren’t dressing appropriately. Having to remind them.
​ ●  Current difficulty getting kids to go directly to their proper class currently. Kids

are wanting to visit their previous year teachers. Working on a way to have a set
day/time for kids to do this so it will no longer be a disruption.

​ ●  Working with leadership teams on lockdown procedures. Ordered a bar to lock
the double doors to the cafeteria.

​
​ President- Nicole Waddell
​ ●  Holiday ornaments should arrive by Thanksgiving
​ ●  Holiday Staff Gift (Nothing Bundt Cakes $4.50 each, Lunch on January 3rd?)
​ ●  Moving our next meeting to Wednesday 12/1 because of the 2nd grade

musical
​ ●  3rd Grade “Virtual Family Math Night” Thank you to all those who helped

assemble bags. I will order the electric scooter this week.
​ ●  Miracle on Main Street Friday 12/3, we were invited to be a part of the parade

thoughts?

○ We have decided not to participate. The kids would much rather get candy from the
parade than be in it.

Vice President- Hilary Duffala

● JVS will not permit the students to come and be our special guest due to their no

field trips rule this year. We have the outfit if we can find any willing volunteers.

​ ○  Going to look into getting volunteers from the highschool. Possible members
of National Honors Society.

​ ○  Going to look for parent volunteers as well. Will be offered to paid PTO family
members first.

​ ○  November 20th - Going to talk to Mr. Teppner about Christmas spirit day.

​ Secretary-Lindsay Hough
​ ●  Sign in-



​ ●  December Newsletter

○ Possible topics: Baseball/softball signups, keep web address for sport sign-ups,
finance report, reminder for kids to dress for weather, zoo lights.

Treasurer- Amanda Dougherty

● Financial Review

Apparel Sale- Nicole Waddell

● Spoke with Fan Cloth and they said our items should be shipping on time 11/24.

This year has a 5 week longer processing time due to the global supply chain shortage
and limited staff.

○ No current delay seen. Fan cloth is keeping us updated and delivery is said to be
November 24 currently.

Bake Sale- Lisa Phillips

● 40 Christmas cookie kits will be available this year. We will post the sign up

tomorrow.

○ December 16-18

Book Fair- Amanda Messer

​ ●  Case only fair
​ ●  BOGO fairs for April or May - Not doing this

​ ○  Book fair will be held on the stage
​ ○  Will be open to community
​ ○  March 7-11

Community Support Coordinator- Hilary Duffala

● “A Shoebox Christmas” class themed boxes

​ ○  Mr. Teppner is on board. Will talk to teachers.
​ ○  A letter will be sent to the teachers for them and a letter to go home to

families.
​ ○  Each class will decorate a box and bring new, unopened items in to fill the

box for donation.
​ ○  Boxes will be donated to children in need.



​ ○  Reach out to Jill Maiorka
Dine to Donate Coordinator- Amanda Dougherty

​ ●  Marco's Pizza Nights 11/10, 12/8, 1/12, 2/9 (3rd Grade), 3/9 (2nd grade), 4/13
(1st grade), 5/11 (Kindergarten & Pre-K)

​ ●  We earned $459 Mrs. Littletons class was the winner!
​ ●  We are going to do the pizza boxes that the kids decorate. When would the

kids
do this (art or in class). We will do a grade a month.
Fundraiser- Darcie Parsons

● We believe that Otis Spunkmeyer did very well, we are still waiting on our final tally.
Pickup is delayed. We should have a new date Monday. Once we do we will update
everyone and reschedule our volunteers.

○ This is believed to have earned in excess of $30k. Information is forthcoming.

● Wizards is pushed back to Fall

Social- Hilary Duffala

● Cleveland Metroparks Zoo about Zoo Lights.

○ To be held on December 18, 5:30-10:30

Next Meeting: December 1st @ 6pm


